
Thank you to those who attended our Coffee 
Morning last month. The feedback has been 
really positive and attendees found the session, 
led by CLASS+, extremely informative. We are 
hoping to run another Coffee Morning in Term 4 - 
if it is safe to do so. 

Inclusion Newsletter
Welcome to the final Inclusion Newsletter of 2021! It has been a busy but 
successful term at The Parkland Federation and we would like to take 
this opportunity to thank you for all of your support this term - and to 
wish you a very Merry Christmas and a happy and healthy 2022!

After the Coffee Morning, we 
sent out a questionnaire to 
attendees. We were thrilled 
that 100% of respondents 
found the discussions on 
anxiety, led by CLASS+, helpful.  
All respondents found the 
opportunity to talk to the SEND 
team useful. If there is anything 
specific that you would like 
covered in future meetings, 
please let us know!

CLASS + Contact Details 

Email: CLASS@eastsussex.gov.uk
Phone: 01273 336887
Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/CLASS
PlusEastSussex/ 

As discussed during the Coffee 
Morning, here is the contact 
information for Therapy One Point 
Service. 
Phone: 0300 123 2650
Website: Click here
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https://www.facebook.com/CLASSPlusEastSussex/
https://www.facebook.com/CLASSPlusEastSussex/
https://www.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk/about/childrens-integrated-therapy-services/


Inclusion Newsletter

Contact information
Alex Jewell (SENCO) - alexandra.jewell@swale.at

Rachel Moran (Deputy SENCO) - rachel.moran@swale.at 

SEND Parent Council 

We are hoping to set up a SEND 
Parent Council for The Parkland 
Federation. Together with the SENCO 
and the Deputy SENCO, the SEND 
Parent Council will meet to discuss 
SEND provision and opportunities 

across the schools. We are always looking for ways to improve our 
provision and environment and would love to involve parents in this. If you 
are interested in being on the SEND Parent Council, please fill out this 
form. 

Zones of Regulation 
Across The Parkland Federation, we are now using Zones 
of Regulation (ZoR) as a way of supporting our pupils with 
identifying feelings and with emotional regulation. ZoR 
was a concept developed by an occupational therapist 
and is based around four coloured zones - the green 
zone, the blue zone, the yellow zone and the red zone. 
The different zones are related to feelings within the 
body and emotions. To find out more, please see the 
video  on our website. Click here.
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf060fX27ZkNPeM5GJ7fPmmuf2IGImf8WARLYpQMPRyu_Cy-w/viewform
https://www.theparklandfederation.com/copy-of-fops-1


★ Check in with your child - ask them how they are 
feeling about Christmas, have they got any worries?

★ Plan ahead. Make them aware of the plans for 
Christmas. Try a visual calendar so they can see what 
will happen on each day.

★ Understand your child’s thoughts and feelings. Does 
the thought of large gatherings fill them with terror? 
Do they need some time out on their own away from 
the noise?

★ Get out of the house. Go for a walk and make it an 
adventure, see who can find the most decorated 
house. Enjoy the fresh air and exercise together.

Tips for the holiday season
Whilst Christmas time 

may be a time of 
excitement and 

enjoyment for some 
children, there are some 

children that find this 
quite overwhelming. Here 
are some top tips to help.



Open for parents
If you live in East Sussex and you’re worried about managing your 
child’s behaviour, supporting their development or their emotional 
wellbeing or you want support and advice to help build a positive 
relationship with your child, we can help.
Open for parents offer online support and online webinars on a variety 
of topics from school transitions, managing behaviour to e-safety. 
Take a look at their website www.openforparents.org.uk and look for 
their what’s on guide. 

East Sussex County Council have 
just updated their Local Offer 
website to make it more accessible 
for parents to navigate and find the 
information they need. 
The website is currently at test 
stage but take a look and see what 
you think.
 
https://isend.eastsussex.gov.uk/s
end-information-and-services/isen
d/east-sussex-local-offer/testing-
the-east-sussex-local-offer/ 

Have you heard about the East 
Sussex Parent Carer Forum? 
They are the new forum for 
parents & carers of children and 
young people with special 
educational needs and 
disabilities (SEND) in East Sussex.

 Become a member here.
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